
  
Important Dates  
  
TERM 4 

                                                                                   

Week 7:  

Wed 28th -Fri 30th Nov 

Fri  30th November  

 

Week 8:  

Tues 4th Dec  

Wed 5th Dec  

 

Fri 7th Dec  

 

Week 9:  

Wed 12th Dec  

Thurs 13th Dec  

Fri 14th Dec  

  
 

 
 

 
26th November -30th November  

Yr 7 Aquatic Camp  

Rm 13 Excursion 

 

3rd December -7th December  

Yr 4 Barossa Bushgarden  

K-R Transition 

Yr 7 Wellbeing Day  

Tanunda Xmas Parade  

 

10th December -14th December  

Unit Graduation  

Year 7 Graduation  

Last day of term  

Early Dismissal @ 2:10pm 

wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ wƻŀŘ 
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bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ноΣ нфǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΣ нлму 

Tanunda Primary School & Tanunda Disability Unit 

           Grapevine 

òTogether we achieveó 
  

Our Year 6  students enjoyed their Japanese lunch 

& garden visit yesterday, and modelled excellent         

behaviour throughout the day.  

 
Class Placements  

 

We are currently receiving lots of enquiries          

regarding our classes for 2019, with many people 

asking if we will continue to have vertically 

grouped classes (two year levels in one class) next 

year.  

 

This year our data indicates that our class         

structures, which have been a mixture of split year 

& straight level groupings, have been highly       

successful.  Our academic results have been very 

strong, with our data indicating positive growth 

across all year levels and in all classes.  Behaviour 

management incidents have been minimal, our 

intervention programs have been implemented 

successfully, and information collected from our 

students reflects that they hold positive               

perceptions of themselves and their learning.    

 

Despite commonly held perceptions, our data 

does not support the concept that it is ôbetterõ for 

children to be placed in a straight level year class. 

Research shows that quality teaching is the key, 

not the class structure.  As a result, we have large 

numbers of children demonstrating high      

Principalôs Report 
 

Week 7  
 

Wow!   What  an   action   packed week!   There   

have   been a huge number of  activities  taking   

place this   week,  including   camps,   excursions,  

transition  programs  and   leadership  sessions.  I think 

yesterday  might possibly  have  been  the busiest  

day  on      record for Tanunda Primary!  
 

Our Year 7õs have had a great start to their camp and 

Port Vincent was cool but  rain -free last night.  We  are 

looking forward to hearing about their  adventures on 

their return tomorrow.   



 achievement, against the Australian Curriculum 

Standards and in NAPLAN & PAT Testing, regardless 

of any misconceptions that might be held about 

split   level classes.  

 

It is also timely to address the common                  

misconception that class placement is an indicator 

of studentõs academic ability. This is completely 

incorrect , and is a damaging assumption to make.   

Whether a child is in a straight year level class, in 

the lower grade in a vertically grouped class or in 

the higher grade in a vertically grouped class, 

there will be a range of abilities present within the 

class.    

 

With class structures, we consider factors such as 

gender balance, friendships, behaviour, social & 

emotional needs, parent requests and additional 

support needs to ensure that we create balanced 

classes that provide a positive learning                  

environment for all children. Sometimes, a vertically 

grouped class provides the best opportunity to   

create a balance and cater for a range of          

different needs.  

 

Additionally, we receive funding based on total 

student enrolment numbers. This means that, given 

that there are different numbers of students in each 

year level, we are not funded in a manner that 

would enable us to create straight year level      

classes.  

 

The Australian Curriculum is used to guide the 

teaching & learning at each year level and all    

students are exposed to the relevant curriculum for 

their grade regardless of the class structure.  

 
Thank You  

 

The TPS Governing Council would like to extend 

their thanks to everyone for their support of our Art 

Exhibition.  It was a great success, with the official 

opening attended by a large crowd.  It was a   

lovely way to spend a couple of hours, and our  

silent auction attracted a large number of bidders.  

 

Sincere thanks to Jane Renner who made our art 

exhibition possible.  Jane has worked with every 

child this year, and supported them to create the 

art pieces that were displayed.  Sally McCarthy 

was also instrumental in supporting Jane during art 

lessons, and greatly appreciated her support.  

 

We would also like to thank Emma Schobrook, Sally 

McCarthy & Lisa Holmes who worked with Jane to 

put the display together, with the assistance of our 

school service officers Sharon, Sonya, Rachel B, 

Deb, Dana, Rachel S, Lou & Anne.  

 

We greatly appreciated generous wine donations 

from Damian & Eva Tscharke, Amy Feaviour, Rob & 

Josie Zander, Jo Baker, Shelley Allturner, Emma & 

Tom Schobrook, Rebecca & Owen Andrews, 

Jodie Dahlitz & Rockford Wines  

 

May thanks to our parent body who were so  

generous in their support of the class baskets. 

Sales of these baskets raised $2000.00!   

 

Congratulations to the Tanunda Primary School 

students on the quality and range of art works 

displayed.  We certainly have a very talented 

group of students and we thank them for sharing 

their beautiful art work with us.  

 

In total, the evening & art sales have raised over 

$5000.00 which will be put to good use in our 

yard redevelopment projects in 2019.  

 

Yard Redevelopment  

 

Over the past few months we have been seeking 

advice about how our yard could be improved 

to better support the learning needs of our       

children.  We also have major concerns relating 

to the trees in the courtyard pushing up the    

pavers and creating tripping hazards.  

 

We have working with some education            

consultants and landscape designers to create 

some alterations to our central courtyard and 

disability unit yard, to enable better integration 

between the two yards and facilitate more      

creative play spaces.   

 

Some initial plans have been drafted and will be 

tabled at our Governing Council meeting next 

week.  If you are interested in having a look at 

some possible options we have included some 

images on the following page.  

 

End of the Year  

 

The next few weeks are looking really exciting, 

with a Year 7 Well -being Day, our final reception 

transition visit, a number of class excursions, Year 

7 Graduation, individual Class Parties and our  

final assembly farewelling our departing students 

on Friday 14 th December.     

 

Our final newsletter for the year will be published 

on the final Friday to enable us to share            

information about our prize winners & Graduation 

Ceremony.  

 

I look forward to catching up with you over the 

next fortnight,  

 

Kind regards,  

 

Michelle  

 





LOV Christmas Party  
 

Yesterday, the students from our Disability Unit travelled to the        

Adelaide Showgrounds to attend the annual Ladies of Variety   

Christmas Party.  It was a really exciting day for everyone, and the 

children had a lovely time.  We extend our sincere thanks to the staff 

and parents who assisted with support, transport and supervision and 

express our gratitude to the Ladies of Variety for hosting the event.  


